Town Hall Hours

MON. & WED. 12-4 FRI. & SAT. 10-2

TOWN OF FREDERICA NEWS

Christmas House Decorating Contest

Congratulations to this year's winners of the Town of Frederica Christmas House Decorating Contest. This year we had quite a few new participants, and we thank everyone for helping to make our town look festive for the Holidays!

•1st Place: 17-1 Front Street – Keith Anibal (Tie!) 17-2 Front Street – Steven Rentz •2nd Place: 227 S. Market Street – Leland Mudge •3rd Place: 118 Front Street – Samuel Martz III

★ SNOW and ICE

Please remember the Town Policy for Snow and Ice Removal! Sidewalks are required to be cleared for pedestrian use no more than 24 hours after the snow or ice has stopped falling. When snow is expected, please move vehicles off the road to make way for snow plows. Also remember to turn off spigots and drain hoses for the winter season!

METERED WATER BILLING

After two years of hard work, the town will be making the switch to metered water billing this year. Check the website, Facebook, and posting locations around town for updates as we make this transition!

WATER SHUT OFFS

Reminder that water shut-offs for delinquent accounts are always the 3rd Saturday of every month. Payments need to be made prior to the 2nd Saturday to avoid getting a door-hanger notice.

NEWSLETTERS AND CALENDARS

The town will no longer be mailing newsletters and calendars with the quarterly billing. These may be obtained on our website, Facebook, and we will also keep copies at Town Hall.

<u>Town elections</u>

The Annual Municipal
Election shall be held at the
Frederica Fire Department on
Saturday, March 5, 2016 from
12:00 to 5:00 PM. YOU MUST
BE A REGISTERED VOTER IN
THE TOWN TO VOTE IN THE
ELECTIONS.

<u>reminder</u>

Voting Registration must be completed no later than February 1, 2016.

Please contact Town Hall to verify that you are registered. Registrations with Kent County or the State, **DO NOT** entitle you to vote in the Town election.

Elections will be held for Mayor and for One (1) Council seat. Letters of Intent to run for the Council seat must be submitted to the Council Secretary in writing no later than 2:00 PM on January 29, 2016. Notifications of candidacy shall be filed in person. All notifications of candidacy shall be publicly presented to the Town Council at the regularly scheduled meeting in February. Please contact Town Hall during regular business hours with any questions.

Services provided at Town Hall

Notary Service - \$2.00 per stamp
Fax - \$3.00 per fax # to send and \$.30 per page to receive.

Copies - \$.30 per page.